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I admit it, I love the cooler weather we are enjoying so far this sum-
mer. Even though I know it will end soon and we will be back to 100 degrees 
until October. We had a great meeting in April and voted to have the chapter 
recognized at the National Museum with a Studebaker Bros. mural and a flag-
pole. Unfortunately both of those items were spoken for so I had to make an 
executive decision and select two other murals before we lost out on those 
also. 

The murals that will recognize our efforts are very special also, be-
cause they are both rescued original works from the city of South Bend and 
will be displayed in the museum thanks to our efforts. "Different by Design" is 
a billboard that advertised the new 1964 Studebaker and once graced the 
streets of the city. Fortunately it was taken down and preserved so now it can 
be used in the museum. The "Post Office" depicts the businesses of South 
Bend and was a work created for the South Bend Post Office during the de-
pression by the WPA or CCC. It was also taken down when no longer needed in 
the building and thoughtfully preserved. My disappointment at not getting our 
first choices did not last when I realized like the cars on display these murals 
are pieces of the past that we are able to enjoy for years to come.

I hope many of you were able to take the drive to Jerome and can tell 
us all about it when we gather in May at the club meeting held at the McFad-
den's. Harold and I will be driving to California for the ASC Pacific Southwest 
Zone Meet so I will have to hear a report on Jerome in May. Drive safe and see 
you soon. 

Speedily, Deanna

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
BY 

DEANNA MANLEY

DATE NIGHT WITH BUDDY HOLLY
SATURDAY JUNE 4, 2005

SEATING FOR 24 HAS BEEN RESERVED
READ MORE ABOUT THIS FUN EVENING 

 ON PAGE 4 IN THIS PUBLICATION
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The Broadway Palm Dinner Theater, 5247 East Brown Road, Mesa, has reserved twenty four excellent seats for the 
Chapter for the Saturday, June 4 matinee performance of "Buddy"  the Buddy Holly Story.  A Studebaker display, gath-
ering at eleven am will be enjoyed by the management as well as customers.  Dinner seating is at 11:45 AM. If you 
would like to join us, send a check made out to Broadway Palm Dinner Theater for 37.00 each reservation to Richard 
Dormois, PO Box 30103, Mesa, Arizona, 85275.  Please put the member's and guest's name on the check for ac-
countability.. If you need more information contact Richard at 1938studeman@earthlink.net or 480-827-8178.  
If Richard receives many reservations quickly it may be possible to reserve more seats, so it would be a good idea to 
send in your reservations ASAP. "The Buddy Holly Story" show features over twenty of Buddy's greatest hits and re-
ceived a rave review from Kyle Lawson in the 4/22/05 Arizona Republic (read the review below). Be there or be 
square.

'Buddy Holly' a rocking, moving revue

Kyle Lawson, The Arizona Republic, Apr. 22, 2005 12:00 AM

They were in their 60s, their 30s, their teens, and they were on their feet, clapping to the same beat, dancing to the 
same music. It was a rare sight in Valley theater, but it's commonplace at performances of Buddy: The Buddy Holly 
Story at Broadway Palm Dinner Theatre.

Tuesday's audience couldn't resist the challenge of the cast to "rock and roll," and they filled the aisles of the Mesa 
theater during the final moments of the musical tribute to the singer who died in a 1959 plane crash. And how could 
they not? The music had been irresistible from the start. Maybe Baby, Peggy Sue, It Doesn't Matter Anymore, Oh, Boy, 
That'll Be the Day . . . the very names of the songs give the feet an itch to move.

Buddy is that rarity, a musical revue that actually has a story to tell. Holly's life was the stuff of drama, and Alan Janes' 
script makes the most of the singer's meteoric rise to fame, his stubborn fight to do things his way, his precipitous 
marriage and the breakup with his longtime band, the Crickets, on the eve of his death at the age of 22.

The show re-creates two memorable concerts: the Crickets' appearance at the Apollo Theatre, when they were the 
first White act to ever play the Harlem landmark; and the February 1959 gig in Clear Lake, Iowa, in which Holly, 
Ritchie Valens (La Bamba) and the Big Bopper (Chantilly Lace) took to the stage to sing their hits just before boarding 
the doomed plane.

There were unabashed tears in the audience as that final concert drew to a close Tuesday. The Broadway Palm cast 
made the folks out front care about the characters they were playing. Knowing these people's fate was heart-
breaking, but the music was so overwhelming that everyone kept on dancing.

If for no other reason, see this one for its lead performance. Billy McGuigan, decked out in broad-rimmed glasses and 
thin-lapelled '50s jackets, doesn't just portray Holly, he is Holly. He has the voice, the mannerisms and the personality 
down to the last leg kick and guitar flourish. Yet, for all the fireworks, he takes your breath away when he sings one of 
Holly's most beautiful songs, True Love Ways, accompanying himself on acoustic guitar.

Everyone in this cast plays their own instruments, whether it's Anthony Rand (bass), Matt Hinkley (guitar) and Jason 
Rosoff (drums), as the Crickets; or Joe Clark, Al Fischer, Cindy Rand and others, in their roles as various musicians in 
Holly's life. They're all wonderful but, even if they just sing - Chuck Caruso's the Big Bopper, Justin Barnum's Valens 
and the Apollo quartet of Melanie Brookins, Badia Farha, Mitzi Smith and Jim Thomas - they turn every appearance 
into a show stopper.

When this group rocks, the whole building shakes.

SATURDAY, JUNE 4 - "BUDDY, THE MUSICAL" AT THE 
BROADWAY PALMS THEATER

CONTRIBUTED BY 
RICHARD DORMOIS & CHRIS COLLINS
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LOOKING FOR A NEW DODGE 
OR A USED VEHICLE?

STEVE FEIN
FLEET MANAGER OF CHAPMAN DODGE

HAS SPECIAL PRICING FOR SDC MEMBERS.

CALL STEVE AT 602-692-4976
FOR MORE INFORMATION

Arizona Emissions Test Exemption for Collectible Vehicles Signed 
Into Law by Governor  By George Wood, AAHC Webmaster

A bill (H.B. 2357) to exempt qualified collectible vehicles 15 years old and older from the state’s mandatory emissions 
inspection and maintenance program has been signed into law by Arizona Governor Janet Napolitano. Under the new 
law, qualifying vehicles would have to maintain appropriate collectible or classic automobile insurance to retain these 
benefits.

The new law:

Defines collectible vehicles as 15 years old or older, OR of unique or rare design, of limited production and an object 
of curiosity and maintained primarily for car club activities, exhibitions, parades, etc. and is used infrequently for other 
purposes.
Provides for a rolling 15-year emissions inspection exemption that would exempt qualifying vehicles upon enactment 
and would pick up an additional model year for each year the law is in effect.
Provides for an emissions inspection exemption for collectible vehicles for which the owner holds appropriate insur-
ance coverage.
Acknowledges the relatively minimal environmental impact of older vehicles, such as the older vehicles targeted for 
this exemption.
Recognizes that such vehicles constitute a small portion of the vehicle fleet and are well-maintained and infrequently 
operated.
Congratulations to all of the Arizona hobbyists whose hard work and perseverance made this new law a reality.
Editor's Note: We must now wait until the EPA approves Arizona DEQ's request to exempt our vehicles from their "SIP" 
or "State Implementation Plan" to improve the state's air quality.
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MAY BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES
AND ROSTER UPDATES

BIRTHDAYS
2 John Rebstock 5 Marvin Wyrick 11 Bruce Sandburg
3 Ron Conley 6 Jerry Traeder 13 May Beth Eichof
4 Carol Van Zee 9 Elaine Stone 17 Lew Dandurand
5 Harlow Vindedahl 10 Bob McCrea 20 John Verrill

30 Lisa Lynch 31 Richard Gregory

ANNIVERSARIES
2 Dave & Amber Wilson 14 Harlow & Frieda Vindedahl
4 Paul & Lola Horvath 17 Wayne & Carol Pickett
4 Bill & Cheryl Simmons 18 Bill McGuire & Linda Peck
5 Larry & Judy Hall 20 Al & Barbara Karas
13 John & Fran Rebstock 21 John & Lorilee Kroulik

My thanks for the ever faithful assistance from Chris Collins for keeping our Roster up to date and supplying 
the club and this editor with any and all changes.  It is truly appreciated.

Ruth Cushing, Editor

An updated roster will be available at the April meeting. If there are any changes to your roster listing please contact 
Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com .

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Wayne & Michalene Graham

1729 West Indianola
Phoenix, AZ  85015

602-263-8443
1954 Hardtop

FATHER’S DAY WEEKEND EVENT
CONTRIBUTED BY DEANNA MANLEY

June 18,2005 Organ Stop Pizza, Southern and Stapley in Mesa. Meet there at 5:00pm. Parking will be reserved on the 
south side of the building  and Hemmings will be providing goodies for the event. 

Bring your old Studebaker and your Good Old Dad. Everyone will be on their own for food. Pizza, salad, sandwiches, 
drinks and ice cream are available.  Please be on time tables will be reserved. The music from the Mighty Wurlitzer 
starts at 5:30 p.m. If you have any questions please call Deanna
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Grand Canyon State Chapter Treasurer’s Report
By Chuck Collins, Treasurer

Checking Account Disbursements
Ending Balance as of 12/31/04     $2813.62 National Dues $495.00
Receipts Newsletter Printing & Postage $398.31
National Dues $  495.00 Postage $   7.40
Local Dues $1348.50 Ticket Rolls $ 19.00
Club Sales, T-shirts, etc $  150.00 Name Badges $ 19.00
Name Badges $      8.00 Award Donations
50/50, Jan-Feb $  126.00 International Meet $105.00
March Madness Raffle/ PSW Zone Meet $100.00
Silent Auction $  400.00  Post Office Box Rent $ 38.00
Entertainment Book Commission    $  108.00 Wickenburg Parade Fee $ 20.00

$2635.50 March Madness Expenses $137.17
$5449.12 Donation to Studebaker

National Museum            $2915.00
$4,253.97

Ending Balance 12/31/04
$1,195.15

Money Market Account
Ending Balance 12/31/04 $ 4024.83
Zone Meet Proceeds $ 6480.25
Interest, Jan-March $    10.93

Ending Balance 12/31/04 $10516.01

MINUTES OF CHAPTER MEETING 4/16/05
BY SECRETARY, RUTH CUSHING

Before the general meeting was called to order a video or the Studebaker National Museum was viewed.  
The meeting was called to order by President Deanna Manley. 
We heard reports regarding the Museum donation possibilities.  Ed Caviar moved, Chris Collins seconded to 

buy & donate a flagpole. Motion carried.  Ruth Cushing moved, Harold Manley seconded to buy & donate a mural for 
the inside of the museum.  Motion carried.  Further vote indicated we buy the mural of the Five Brothers.

Treasurer’s report $1021 in checking.  $10500.00 in money market account with $500 back from City as 
rental on Indian Steel Park.  Total available funds $12,021.  

Suggestions for possible Free Holiday Party either catered or sit down at a restaurant were discussed.  No 
decision was made.  Tabled until May meeting.

Ed Caviar moved and Richard Dormois seconded to send a $100.00 gift in memory of Lee & Shirley Richard-
son who passed away in March to the Museum.  Motion carried.

Chris Collins gave report on Kiwanis show, the club won a trophy for participation, George Gezelius won a 
prize.

Chris Collins reported that our membership was currently at 124 falling from 143.    
Peggy Eastburn, activist in Estrella Village was recognized by the City of Phoenix for her contribution with her 

name and picture in the paper. 
HB2357 the non-emissions testing for cars 15 yrs and orlder has passed.  It is restricted to cars with collector 

insurance.
The economy run to Jerome was discussed.  Richard Dormois moved, Larry Cushing seconded we spend 

$60.00 on prizes for economy run to Gold King Mine. Motion carried.  John Kroulik will be tourmaster.
Upcoming events:  May meeting @ McFaddens, June 18 Organ Stop Pizza Stapley & Southern, 6th Annual Old 

man & his old Cars, Buddy Holly Saturday matinee Dates, Richard will coordinate.
Richards spoke to promote the September PSW Zone Meet in Reno.
Studebaker Driver’s Prize—John Kroulik.
Those attending were Bill & Dolores Lynch, Dennis Lynde & Linda Saar, Richard Dormois, Chris & Rachel East-

burn, Ed Caviar, Anita, Sara & Kevin MacFadden, Dick Eichof, Harold & Deanna Manley, George & Carol Van Zee, Bill, 
Peggy, Michell Eastburn, Ruth & Larry Cushing, John Kroulik, Claudia Robinette, Chuck & Chris Colling &  our gracious 
host George Gezelius
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Kiwanis B-B-Q and Classic Car Show
By Chris Collins

April 10th was a beautiful sunny Sunday for the annual Valley of the Sun Kiwanis Club's B-B-Q and car show at the 
PERA Club in Tempe. The Chapter had a great turnout for the event which earned it the award for best club participa-
tion in the Car Club Challenge. Several members won individual awards in the various judging classes including a first 
place in Class 2 for Sid Rosen in his 1955 Speedster while George Gezelius placed third in the same class in his 1951 
Champion. In Class 3 Chris and Rachel Eastburn earned a second place in their 1963 R1 Lark and Dennis Lynde and 
Linda Saar with their 1963 GT Hawk took home the third place award. Dale and Norma Sexton placed second in Class 
6 with their 1988 Avanti. Congratulations to all!

Other members attending were Dick Eichof, 1947 M5; Richard Dormois, 1960 Lark; Claudia Robinette, 1960 Lark; Bill 
& Mary Cervini, 1964 Avanti R2; John & Lorilee Kroulik and children, 1963 GT Hawk; Steve Fein, 1966 Cruiser; Bill 
Lynch, 1973 Avanti II; and Chuck & Chris Collins, 1966 Cruiser. Terry Stines in a 1928 Commander completed the 
Studebaker contingent. 

Thanks to Sid for providing tickets to the Chapter members and their families for the delicious barbecue lunch and 
thanks to all who attended for a pleasant and relaxing day among good friends.

TECH TIP
BY

LARRY CUSHING

It’s summer in Arizona and your Stude is going to have to contend with some REAL HEAT.

If your fan belts and radiator hoses are more than 2 years old, they should be replaced even if they seem to be good.  
After replacement, put the old belts & hoses (if they appear serviceable) in a box in the trunk, with a couple of gallons 
of distilled water, to use as spares.  The new one’s may go sour while on the road and some spares will save your out-
ing.

Always use distilled water in your radiator and name brand anti-freeze.  While doing all this cooling related work it 
wouldn’t be a miss to flush out your radiator and engine block.  

Having seen to your car’s needs.  DRIVE ON.  BE COOL.
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
OFFICERS AND BOARD 2005

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
Deanna Manley Chris Eastburn Ruth Cushing Chuck Collins
3956 E Farmdale 8073 N 109th Lane 21831 N 91st Ave 2410 W Freeway Ln
Mesa, AZ  85206 Peoria, AZ  85345 Peoria, AZ  85383 Phoenix, AZ  85021
480-981-8886 623-266-6989 623-376-7054 602-995-5311
hpdlmanley@juno.com racheleastburn@cox.net idlewildrac@msn.com chuckstude@juno.com

BOARD MEMBERS ECHO Membership
Larry Cushing Scott Grainger John Kroulik Chris Collins
21831 N 91st Avenue 4135 E Fairview Circle 5218 W Tierra Buena 2410 W Freeway Ln
Peoria, AZ  85383 Mesa, AZ  85206 Glendale, AZ  85306 Phoenix, AZ  85021
623-376-7054 480-924-0826 602-375-8627 602-995-5311 FAX:419-858-5900
wlracfam1@msn.com scott@graingerconsulting.com llkroulik@yahoo.com chuckstude@juno.com

ECHO Editor
Ruth Cushing 21831 N 91st Ave., Peoria, AZ  85383 623-376-7054 idlewildrac@msn.com

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE
Regional Manager/Ariz. Chris Collins 2410 W Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ  85021 602-995-5311
Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather 9104 Viola St., Bakersfield,  CA  93307 661-832-6930
National Director Carl Thomason 23205 Newport Lane, Yorba Linda, CA  92887 714-692-9225

SDC NATIONAL OFFICERS 2004/2005
President Colin Fort P.O. Box 939, Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA  94518 colinfort@cox.net
Vice-President Linda Sinclair 1206 S Lake Dr 505, Lantana, FL  33462 houseofsinclair@aol.com
Secretary Jan Lockmon 9417 W Cedar Hill Circle S, Sun City, AZ  85351 lockmon@cox.net
Treasurer Brian Millette P. O. Box 21, Rosemount, MN  55068 milletteb@comcast.com

IN ADDITION TO THE PRINTED COPY
YOU CAN NOW VIEW THE ECHO ON-LINE

 AT THE CHAPTER’S WEB SITE
Http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com

From the Studebaker National Museum -
Dear Grand Canyon State Chapter Member,

In the name of the Studebaker National Museum, but also in a very personal way, I want to gratefully acknowledge the 
Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC's $2915.00 investment in the museum's History in the Making Capital Campaign. 
Your generous gift is very important to the success of the fundraising effort.

When completed, the new museum building will provide a permanent home for the unique collection of vehicles and 
extensive archives of the Studebaker Corporation and other local companies. But more importantly, it will preserve for 
generations to come the story of the dedication, skill and perseverance of the people, many of whom were immi-
grants, who helped build South Bend.

Thank you again for your generous gift.

Sincerely,
Rebecca J. Bonham
Executive Director
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
UPCOMING EVENTS

MAY 21 May Chapter Meeting:  at the home of Sara, Anita and Kevin MacFadden 16216 E Villa Park Ct in Gil
bert.  Car show on the back lawn starts about 4:00 PM.  Eat about 5:00 PM. Meat will be smoked or 
BBQ chicken or hot dogs for kids (of all ages).  Last names A-I bring an appetizer or dessert, J-R bring 
a veggie or main dish, S-Z bring salad or fruit.  Cross streets are Riggs and Higley.  Please bring chairs 
and a portable/folding table if you have one. Get lost ?  Home phone is 480-988-0168, Anita's mobile 
is 480-215-6809 and Kevin's mobile 480-215-6810. Directions: From I-10: . Exit I-10 at exit 167, 
Riggs Rd. . East on Riggs about 11 miles.  After crossing Val Vista Dr at about 10 miles you will go 
over a large flood control canal. . Next left (north) is 163rd Place.  Subdivision is Greenfield Acres. . 
North on 163rd Place 3 blocks to Villa Park Ct . Left (west) onVilla Park Ct to 16216, 3rd house on the 
right. From US-60:. Exit  US-60 at exit 185, Greenfield Rd . South on Greenfield about 10.5 miles to 
Chandler Heights Rd (Greenfield ends; note that the Town of Gilbert has seen fit to change the name 
of Greenfield to SanTan Parkway or something similar for a couple miles between Warner and Pecos 
and add a couple of curves but you are still on Greenfield !) . Left (east) on Chandler Heights Rd about
 0.3 miles (over the flood control canal) to 162nd St, the next right (south).  Subdivision is Greenfield 
Acres/. South on 162nd 3 blocks to T at Via de Palmas. . Left (east) at T on Via de Palmas for 1 block 
to 163rd Place. . Right (south) on 163rd Place 4 blocks to Villa Park. . Right (west) on Villa Park Ct to 
16216, 3rd house on the right.  Studes proceed down the driveway to the back yard.

MAY 29 31st Annual La Palma Car Show and Parts Exchange hosted by the Orange Empire Chapter at La 
Palma Park (La Palma Ave at Harbor Blvd), Anaheim, Calif. Car show from 8 am - 4 pm, $25.00 entry 
fee for judged or $20.00 for display and car corral. Swap meet from 7 am to 4 pm, $25.00 per 8'x15' 
space. A portion of the proceeds will benefit the Orangewood Children's Home. See page 28 of May, 
2005 Turning Wheels for a registration form. For information contact Rueben Polanco at 310-676-
6184.

JUNE 4 Chapter Event - "Buddy, the musical" at the Broadway Palms Theater. Seating for 24 has been re
served for the Saturday matinee. Arrive by 11:00 am for car display to be enjoyed by customers and 
management. Dinner seating is at 11:45 and the show begins at 1:15. If you would like to at
tend make out a check to the Broadway Palms Theater for $37.00 per person which includes buffet, 
show, tax and meal gratuity and send to Richard Dormois, PO Box 30103, Mesa, AZ  85275 by May 
12th. Please put the member's and guest's names on the check for accountability. If you need more 
information contact Richard at 480-827-8178 or 1938studeman@earthlink.net. "The Buddy Holly 
Story" show features over twenty of Buddy's greatest hits and received a rave review from Kyle Law
son in the 4/22/05 Arizona Republic. Be there or be square.

JUNE 18 The Old Man and His Old Car" Gathering in celebration of Father's Day at the Organ Stop Pizza, 1149
 E Southern Ave (just west of Stapley Dr.), Mesa. There will be commemorative magnets and vehicle id 
signs for all participants plus a door prize donated by Hemmings Motor News. Drive your Stude
baker or other old car if your Stude is not road worthy. For information contact Chris Collins at 602-
995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com More details will be printed in the June ECHO. 

AUGUST 14-19 SDC International Meet at the Red Lion Hotel at the Park, Spokane, WA  Hotel info: 
www.westcoasthotels.com or 1-800-733-5466

SEPTEMBER 8-11 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet, Reno, NV Hosted by the Sagebrush Chapter. See page 3 for registra
tion form.

SEPTEMBER  17 Chloride, AZ truck show. There will be a parade on Sat. the 17th. Attendees are invited to camp at 
the VFW (for vets), the city park and Diane’s place or stay in the local 10 room motel. There is no reg
istration fee but Diane says they would like to know if you are planning on coming so that they have 
plenty of dash plaques available. Contact Diane Silverman, 928.565.5611 (o) or 3049 (h) 
freespirit@azconnect.com for registration form.

SEPTEMBER 23  Meet at the Pass sponsored by the High Plains Chapter, SDC at Raton, NM. More details in future 
newsletters. 
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FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:  Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or

 e-mail idlewildrac@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ  85383
Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped 

STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE

‘62 Studebaker T-cab Pickup, 3/4 
ton, heavy-duty springs, long bed, V-8, 
3 speed transmission with overdrive.  
Drips/burns some oil, needs paint 
and some other improvements, but 
starts and runs good.  I do not have 
time/energy to fix it up but I drive it 
once or twice a month.  $2500 Char-
ley Haverstick 602-717-1778       (0)
_________________________________

1960 Champ T cab P/U, V-8 eng. O/D 
transmission, narrow short bed, runs 
& drives, complete but needs restora-
tion. Has a radio but do not know if it 
works. $1995.00 or OBO, Malcolm at 
928-537-2571. Or E-mail at stude-
bakersw@cybertrails.com            (0)
_________________________________
1964 GT Hawk.  Original and un-

restored.  Jet green exterior with 
black interior.  See the car on the 
cover of the May, 2005 Turning 
Wheels.  Garaged in Clarkdale.  
$13,000.00  Bill Seeley 928-634-
5672 or bill@reactivemetals.com (2)
_________________________________

1955 2 dr Coupe, V8, std w/od. Light 
yellow. Has been sitting for 20 years. 
$2500. Gary Pena, Kingman  928-
530-6666                                         (0)
_________________________________

1952 1/2T pickup.  6 cyl.  Hasn’t run 
since 1974.  Taking offers.  Don 
Stover, Glendale 623-931-206       (2)
_________________________________

Two 1962 GT Hawks that need resto-
ration. They both have 289 motors 
with 3spd-OD. $1600.00 each. See
http://www.studebakerparts.com/
studebakerparts/parts/html/
pages/1962%20gthawk1.html and
http://www.studebakerparts.com/
studebakerparts/parts/html/
pages/1962%20gthawk2.html
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311 or cstude1@cox.net             (0)

For sale - 1952 Champion 2 dr. New 
tires and battery. Runs good. 
$2900.00 David Ker
623-386-8407  (1)
_________________________________
For Sale - 1941 President. In very 
good condition and runs excellent.
This is Ike Fifer's car. Contact Pat 
Vandiver at 520-762-1771 Vail, Ariz.
 _________________________________

STUDEBAKER WANTED

I am an SDC member seeking to pur-
chase the following in the western 
half of the U.S.:  56-64 Hawk (except 
Golden, Packard) non customized, 
with auto trans.  Must be in excellent 
condition.  Bing Kunzig, Laguna 
Niguel, CA  949-831-9465 
bingk@webtv.net                             (2)
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

FOR SALE:  Truck weatherstrip for 
1936—46 Studebaker $25.00

Call Fred Gooch 520-883-7418   (1)  
_________________________________
FOR SALE:  1954 2T C-cab truck 
parts—cab, doors, hood, fenders, 2 spd 
rear axle and misc.  Will Eastburn 
623-386-9380                             (2) 
_________________________________
1963 GT Hawk dash board complete 
with gauges. Including a tach and
speedometer (120) $200.00
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
5311or cstude1@cox.net           (0)
—————————————————————————

STUDEBAKER WINDSHIELDS

1947 to 1952  and  1953 to 1964, 
tint or plain, limited supply $250.00 
INCLUDING TAX You pick up in Trux-
ton, Arizona Cliff Sudberry, 928 769 
1556                                                  (0)
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS WANTED

NEEDED:  1937 Rear fenders....1938 
Bumpers in decent condition. Will 
pick up about anywhere. Richard Dor-
mois, PO Box 30103, Mesa, Arizona, 
95275, 480 827 8178, 1938stude-
man@earthlink.net    (0)

Wanted - 8” X 8 1/2” Champion 
clutch disk and pressure plate cores 
and Big Six water pump cores.  
Chuck Collins  602-995-5311 or 
cstude1@cox.net (2)
________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
LITERATURE FOR SALE

Issues of the “Turning Wheels””  
Complete issues from 1999 to 2004 
plus many earlier issues dating back 
to 1982  $200.00 plus shipping
Wiliard Pike 480-89-8908              (0)
________________________________

Issues of the “Antique Studebaker 
Review” from Dec 1993 to Dec 
2004.  Also earlier issues, 1975, 
1977-1978  $150.00 plus shipping.  
Williard Pike 480-895-8908       (0)                          
________________________________

14 issues of the very, very early 
“Studebaker Auto Club” $50. plus 
postage.
63 issues of “skinned Knuckles” 
from 1990 to 1999. $100.00
140 issues of “Cars + Parts” from 
1977 to 1996. $100.00
Willard Pike 480-895-8908         (1)
________________________________

MISCELLANEOUS
FOR SALE

1998 dove tail 18 foot flat bed car 
hauler with an 8,000 lb winch & bat-
tery. Spare wheel & tire. All tires in 
very good condition. Spare like 
new.  Also another tire that is brand 
new. 2000 lb swing up front trailer 
jack. Only selling because I pur-
chased a new aluminum trailer. All 
for $2,150.00. Winch alone cost 
$850.00. Malcolm at 928-537-2571 
or E-mail at
studebakersw@cybertrails.com    (1)
________________________________

New Mojave Discount Tire, Never on 
ground, 225 75R15 $25.00
Call Fred Gooch 520-883-7418   (1)
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All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  Chapter dues are $18.00 per year, pro-
rated at 1.50 per month if joining during the year.  You dues include 11 issues of the award win-
ning ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best 
club activities throughout the year.

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is compulsory in order to be a member of the 
Grand Canyon State Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, add $27.50 to your 
Chapter dues, which the treasurer will remit for you.  Any questions can be directed to the address 
below or to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311.  Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to:  GCSC Treasurer, P. O. Box 37464 Phoenix, AZ  
85069-7464
NAME_____________________________________________________SPOUSE ________________
ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________
CITY ____________________________________STATE _______________ ZIP ________________
TELEPHONE # _____________________E-MAIL ADDRESS _______________________________
# OF CHILDREN (UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE) _________________________________________
SDC MEMBERSHIP # ________________________ EXPIRATION DATE _____________________
BIRTHDAY (MONTH & DAY) SELF ___________ SPOUSE ________ANNIVERSARY _________
STUDEBAKERS YOU OWN: _________________________   _________________________________

        _________________________    _________________________________

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB        MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

THE ECHO
The Award Winning 
Newsletter of the 

Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC

21831 N 91ST AVE
Peoria, AZ  85383

TO PROUD STUDEBAKER DRIVERS


